
January 31, 2014

Mr. Robert Long, ASTC
Theatre Consultants Collaborative, Inc.
6600 Manor Hill Court
Chapel Hill, NC 27516

Dear Robert,

It is my distinct pleasure to heartily endorse Teddy Dean Boys’ nomination to become a 
Fellow of the American Society of Theatre Consultants.

Over a career spanning almost forty years, he has acquired and applied his wide breadth 
of knowledge and experience to the architectural and functional designs of a dazzling 
array of public assembly venues. Countless audiences and artists will long benefit from 
these enhancements of civic life. 

As a founding member of the ASTC, he has been a principal participant in establishing 
the professional status of all our members. And by his example and leadership he has 
helped to set and maintain the professional standards for our Society. All of us benefit 
from these contributions.

His outreach into the wider community exemplifies a high regard for the importance of 
community involvement, supporting thereby the civilizing influence of the performing 
arts. It is an example for us all.

I can think of no one better suited to being honored as a Fellow than Teddy, and I am 
honored to support his nomination.

Sincerely,

Lawrence L. Graham, ASTC
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